New Carlisle Park Board

Meeting Minutes May 31, 2017

Nancy Taplin, Mary Anne Holsten, Malarie Pearce, John Gelow, and Roger Grove were present. Nancy called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Meeting minutes from April 26 were approved.

New Business

Request From Miller's Merry Manor: To borrow wooden picnic tables on 6/14 and return by 6/17. This will be fine as long as they are not picked up until the afternoon on 6/14 to allow use by summer parks program.

Water Slide Feasibility: May not be possible to work out details for use this year. Consider contacting fire department for assistance to use at Hometown Days.

Old Business:

Misc. Updates From Roger:

- Mason Workman has started working with Roger.
- The back side of the gazebo has been upgraded to be safe and meet code.
- Seeding and Cleanup will continue in Memorial Park.
- Board would like the steel sign posts replaced with wooden sign posts in the future.
- Landscape around gazebo and the white picket fence memorial needs renovated. A motion was made by Mary Anne to allow Roger and Mason to clean-up these areas as needed. Seconded by Malarie, all approved.
- Summer Parks Program: The program will be Monday and Wednesday starting June 12th from 10 to 11 am.
- Memorial Park Entry Signage: Nancy will have the concept for the signage refined to be more decorative. There is a possible grant through Indiana Housing & Community Development Authority called CreatINg Places.
- Tree Replacement:

 A letter has been drafted to submit to the Town Council requesting consideration of tree replacement ordinance. Malarie will review with Steve, then deliver to Jordan to submit to the Town.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be June 28th at 5:30 at the Town Hall.

Nancy made a motion to adjourn seconded by Mary Anne. Meeting was adjourned.